
WEEKLY INFORMATION & EVENTS

March 29, 2020

It’s been quite a week for students, families, and teachers. Many are exhausted, due to
the rapid change to on-line and at-home work, families doing double- and triple-duty,
and the draining effects of the unknown. 

First, foremost, and most importantly: THANK YOU. Thank you, families, for your
patience and understanding. Thank you, students, for jumping in and keeping your
spirits up. Thank you, teachers, for switching it over so fast and so well. 

We are now entering week #3 of the school’s six-week closure (actually seven weeks
counting April vacation, which WILL BE a vacation). We are adjusting work
expectations based on your feedback, and planning ahead so that meaningful events
can continue as best as possible. Throughout this closure period, we will communicate
with you frequently and fully.

Here are our most up-to-date communications:

Read Mrs. Hutchison’s letter here.

Read Mrs. Kelley’s letter here.

Read Ms. Valentino’s letter here.

Also, in case you missed it, read my previous important communication here.

Be well,

Chris Keavy

ALL SCHOOL

Lunch Orders
Credits have been applied to lunch accounts for families who had pre-paid orders for
March. If you have any questions about your lunch account please contact:
SMPS: Mrs. Fish at lfish@smrs.dfrcs.org
SFXP/JPII: Ms. McGuire at amcguire@jp.dfrcs.org

Enrollment Contracts
Enrollment contracts for the 2020-2021 school year have been mailed.   Please
return the signed contract by April 1st or at your earliest convenience. For returning
students, it is not necessary to send in a $175 registration fee. The registration fee
will be applied to your tuition account in June and paid as part of the tuition

http://www.sjp2hs.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/03/SMPSletter3.29.pdf
http://www.sjp2hs.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/03/SFXPLetter_3.29.pdf
http://www.sjp2hs.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/03/JPIIletter3.29.pdf
http://www.sjp2hs.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/03/COVID-19_Notification.pdf
mailto:lfish@smrs.dfrcs.org
mailto:amcguire@jp.dfrcs.org


payment plan.  

During this period of certainty, families’ financial lives may be impacted. If you have
any questions about your enrollment contract or tuition account, please email
Margaret Keras, Business Manager, at mkeras@jp.dfrcs.org. 

Financial Assistance for the 2020-2021 School Year
All families wishing to be considered for school-based financial aid for the 2020-
2021 school year must complete an application online with FACTS Management
Grant & Aid. Applications are completed online at:
SMPS: https://online.factsmgt.com/signin/3GHKD
SFXP/JPII: https://online.factsmgt.com/aid
For new applicants, please take a few moments to view this informative video on the
application process.  
If you have any questions, please email Margaret Keras, Business Manager, at
mkeras@jp.dfrcs.org.
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